
NAPA RIVER RECLAMATION DISTRICT #2109

MINUTES

MEETING OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Thursday,  April 4, 2019

 7:00 P.M.

1598 Milton Road, Napa, CA 94559

I.  Call Meeting to Order/Roll Call: 
The meeting was called to order by Chairman Gardner at 7:00 P.M.

Trustees Present:
Gardner, Newman, O'Neill, Chretien, Lagorio

Trustees Absent:
None

Staff Present:
M. Wilson,  P. Wilson, R. Loveless

Counsel Present:
Bagley

     II.   Approval of Minutes:

A motion was made by Tr. Chretien,  second by Tr. Newman to approve the minutes of the regular meeting of March 7, 2019 as written.  The motion passed.

AC, RN, JG, BO, FL

     III.  Public Comment:

None

     IV.  Consent Items:
1.  Claims and payroll paid in March, 2019 (see attached).

A motion was made by Tr. Chretien, second by Tr.  Newman to approve the consent items.  The motion passed.

AC, RN, BO, JG, FL

  V.  Discussion of Items Removed From the Consent Calendar

None

   VI.  Public Hearings:

1.  For the purpose of amending Ordinance #102 related to sewerage service fees.

Chairman Gardner opened the public hearing.  He read and discussed the letter and resolution that was sent to all property owners within the district regarding the necessity for an increase in the sanitary sewer fees.  He outlined a few of the larger maintenance projects that are necessary due to the age of the system.  He explained that the increase falls under Prop. 218 and is based on a protest vote of 51% of the property owners.  Chairman Gardner then opened the meeting for public comment.  Questions were asked regarding an alternate system; if the Bracewell Engineering evaluation of the system prioritized any projects; and if the Bracewell evaluation we received was his final report.  He then closed the public comment portion of the hearing.  Three (3) protests were received and were opened and verified as valid. A majority protest was not received. 

A motion was made by Tr. Newman, second by Tr. Lagorio to waive a reading of Ordinance #133.  The motion passed.

RN, FK, JG, AC, BO

A motion was made to adopt Ordiance #133 at the May 2, 2019 regular meeting.  The motion passed.

RN, FL, AC, JG, BO

 VII. Administrative and Other Items
1.  Sale of Pritchett and James Streets Properties

Chairman Gardner reported that the sale of Pritchett Street has closed and the monies have been received.  The James Street property has been placed on the open market. Information regarding James Street has been placed on the district website. An offer was received and the board held a closed session meeting prior to the regular meeting to discuss. There was no reportable action from that meeting. 

2.  Update on the Flood Study Community Meetings

Committee member, Devra Dallman, reported that there were 24 attendees at the March 21st meeting including the ad hoc committee members.  A majority of the attendees were different than those attending the February 21st meeting.  Both meetings covered the same material. We have been discussing Option 1 in detail and then breaking it down as to the cost of each option,  then discussing those line items. They have received some pretty feedback from a few residents in the community and the ad hoc committee is evaluating that; detailed feedback on the costs breakdown with questions and suggestions.  The committee  is working on analyzing that and being able to talk about it at the next meeting on April 18th from 7 to 8:30 PM.

VIII.  Staff Reports

See attached.
 IX.  Board Member Reports and Announcements

  X.  District Board of Trustees Member Future Agenda Items

None.

       XI.  Adjournment
      The meeting was adjourned to the next regular meeting on May 2, 2019.

_____________________________________


Jay Gardner   



Chairperson

ATTEST:

SECRETARY TO THE BOARD

_______________________

Penny Wilson
Secretary to the Board

Key

Members:   AC =Ana Chretien;  JG = Jay Gardner;  FL = Frank Lagorio; BO= Brian O'Neill;  RN= Richard Newman

Notations Under Vote:   N = No;  X = Excused/Absent;  A = Abstained

The making of the motion and second are reflected respectively in the order of the recorded vote
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	Invoices Paid During March 2019
	
	

	
	
	
	

	7-Mar
	STATE COMP. INSURANCE FUND
	QUARTERLY PREMIUM
	997.50 

	7-Mar
	MEYERS WATER COMPANY
	MARCH & APRIL SERVICE
	83.99

	7-Mar
	CALTEST ANALYTICAL LABORATORY
	FEBRUARY TESTING
	286.00

	7-Mar
	NAPANET
	3 MONTHS INTERNET SERVICE
	162.99

	7-Mar
	AT&T
	FEBRUARY SERVICES
	23.84

	7-Mar
	NAPA COUNTY RECYCLING & WASTE
	FEBRUARY SERVICES
	38.11

	21-Mar
	PG&E
	FEBRUARY SERVICES
	836.76

	28-Mar
	CALTEST ANALYTICAL LABORATORY
	MARCH TESTING
	286.00

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	Total Invoices
	
	2,715.19

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	Payroll Report  
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	Payroll Pay Period Ending 2/22/19
	138 hours
	4,117.48

	
	Medicare
	
	59.70

	
	Unemployment
	
	28.31

	
	
	
	

	
	Payroll Pay Period Ending 3/8/19
	131 hours
	3,909.12

	
	Medicare
	
	56.68

	
	Unemployment
	
	23.71

	
	
	
	

	
	Total Payroll
	
	8,195.00


STAFF REPORT

April Meeting, 2019
1.  Golf Cart 

The golf cart was not getting any power to the engine although it was fully charged.  Had A&T Industries pick it up and evaluate the issue. They replaced a switch, solenoid and repaired a short. Cost:  $861.

2.  Excess ERAF Distribution
The distribution for 2014-15 has been released.  We received $3,487 which is far less than we have received in the past few years.   The county is in discussion with The Ca. Dept. of Education to determine whether charter schools are eligible for ERAF entitlements.  If they are not, we will receive an additional $2,292.

3.  Biannual Audit

We will be having our biannual audit this year. P. Wilson will contact Charlie Pillon, CPA to schedule a date. Estimated cost:  $6,000.

4.  Budget for FY 2019/10

Staff is in the process of preparing a draft budget for FY 2019/10.  To keep a more accurate record, we will be dividing the wastewater and district's revenues and expenses.  Staff has a meeting with the Auditor, Tracy Schulze, tomorrow to being work on the proposed budget to be presented to the board at the May 2nd meeting. 


